# Regular Meeting Minutes Spokane Regional Emergency Communications Governing Board April 18, 2024

## 1. Call to Order and Roll Call

Chief Cody Rohrbach called the meeting to order at 8:00 a.m. The following Board members were in attendance:

#### **Board Members**

Chief Cody Rohrbach – Spokane County Fire District 3 (Chair)
Chief Brad Richmond – Airway Heights Police Department (Vice Chair)
Sheriff John Nowels – Spokane County Sheriff's Department
Chief Dave Ellis – Spokane Valley Police Department
Assistant Chief Tom Williams – Spokane Fire Department
Chief Frank Soto, Jr. – Spokane Valley Fire Department
Assistant Chief Howard Johnson – Spokane County Fire District 4
Scott Simmons – Spokane County
Maggie Yates – City of Spokane
Gayne Sears – Citizen Representative

#### Staff

Lori Markham, Executive Director
Kim Arredondo, Deputy Director
Dusty Patrick, Technical Services Director
Tim Henry, Finance Manager
Heather Thompson, 911 Operations Manager
Brandon Childs, Technical Projects Manager
Kelly Conley, Communication and Media Manager
Kelly Conley, Communication and Media Manager
Jenni Folden, Finance Analyst
Megan Schneider, HR Analyst
Bradley Dilg, CAD Administrator
Bre Kostelecky, Public Records Specialist
Erin Lowe, Training Administrator
John Grey, Dispatch Supervisor
Eric Olson, Dispatch Supervisor
Kelli Mehaffey, 911 Supervisor

## Auxiliary Partners/Guests

Lonnie Rash, SCFD8 Jim Walkowski, SCFD9 Nathan Jeffries, SCFD9 Jeff Galloway, WBM Eric Olsen, SPD Justin Elliott, SCSO Katie Johnston, SCSO Brad Cushman, SCSO

#### 2. Consent Agenda

John Nowels motioned to approve the minutes from the March 21, 2024, regular meeting. Brad Richmond seconded. All were in favor. Motion carried.

#### 3. Action Items

## a. Radio Microwave Service Agreement Renewal

Dusty Patrick explained this is the renewal contract to provide maintenance and preventative services for the microwave system, the cost is \$185,925.72 for two years. This is planned and budgeted for, the first payment is for \$92,962.86 and has been reviewed by legal and the radio subcommittee. John Nowels motioned to approve the service agreement renewal. Dave Ellis seconded. All were in favor. Motion carried.

#### b. Real Time Crime Center Radio Consolettes

Dusty Patrick explained the request was brough forward by the Real Time Crime Center (RTCC) this year so was not part of the 2024 budget. The radio subcommittee reviewed it and recommended it be brought to the Board for approval. The ask is for radio consolettes to outfit the RTCC, these are not fully functioning consoles, a little less functionality and less expensive, but will meet the needs of the RTCC. The RTCC is set to go live in July/August of this year, the cost is below \$80,000 and can make that fit within the radio services budget. Justin Elliott explained with the six operator stations and the need and ability to communicate and monitor multiple channels with our public safety partners, a variety of items were looked at from handheld radios to full functioning consoles, this seems to be the best fit for communication and interaction now and into the future. Brad Cushman explained the infrastructure is all in place for the RTCC, fiber, cable, etc. Katie Dodson added the RTCC is not fully live yet and she is currently operating off of handhelds, monitoring and scanning channels as they talk over each other while also monitoring the system and screens. The consolettes will allow us to hybridize this more like dispatch, be on a headset, and fully monitor the system, push out information to patrol while listening to and monitoring multiple channels.

Maggie Yates asked if the RTCC would be servicing any other agency than the Sheriff's Office. John Nowels replied the system is set so any agency can use it, but currently is just serving the Sheriff's Office and in an emergency, it would support everyone involved. Tim Henry explained this is a new capital request and currently there is \$127,000 budgeted for portable radios in the capital improvement plan, whether this comes out of that or a budget amendment later in the year, the funding is there for it. Lori reminded the group this was something that came to SREC in the last couple months. Maggie Yates asked what the process was for these types of requests. Lori replied the request went to the radio subcommittee, which is usually the day prior to the finance subcommittee meeting but did not go to the finance subcommittee as there was no meeting this month. Dusty added they were hoping to bring this forward next year, but with the RTCC going live in a few months the ask came now. Maggie stated she is supportive of SREC supporting member agencies but raises the need for continued support for CAD integration for local agencies who are participating or not participating but does support SREC using the resources to support agencies in the region. Brad Richmond motioned to approve the purchase of the radio consolettes. Dave Ellis seconded. All were in favor. Motion carried.

Cody Rohrbach wanted to acknowledge Telecommunicator Week and wanted to recognize the great work everyone at SREC does and stated that on behalf of the Board everyone here is greatly appreciated and it is a great opportunity to reflect on all the great work you all do.

#### 4. New Business

#### a. Q1 Board Report

Cody Rohrbach reviewed the Q1 Board Report. The 1/10<sup>th</sup> tax collected in 2024 is 3% less than the same period last year. Tim Henry explained they anticipate the County projections for the remainder of the year to be flat, this is just a comparison to the same time last year and not really relative to the budget. Budget versus actuals for expenses for operations, technology services and administration are all coming in budget above actuals. Budget versus actuals for salary and benefits also coming in budget above actuals in all categories. Tom Williams asked why the technological services are budgeted so high and actuals are so low. Cody explained it is due to where we are at in the year, first quarter. Tim added technological services includes maintenance agreements and capital, where salaries are all in operations. This will even out later in the year as items are purchased.

## b. BARS Report

Lori Markham stated the BARS report was included in the packet and explained this is just a first look for the Board to review. The report needs to be submitted to the State Auditor at the end of May and will be brought forward at next month's Board meeting for action. Please let Lori or Tim know if there are any questions or concerns about the report before next month's meeting.

#### 5. Old Business

## a. New Facility Update

Lori Markham stated Brandon Childs and herself were able to attend a new facility seminar by the Architect Design Group in Florida and was able to participate in virtual tours. The seminar was very beneficial and went through step by step on building of public safety buildings and they were able to ask specific questions relating to EOC/911 centers around the Country, including South Sound 911. Lori added the RFQ (request for qualifications) for an owners representative is being finalized, to help determine the alternative delivery method and prepare for SREC's presentation to the State to be able to use an alternative delivery method.

#### b. CAD Update

Brandon Childs stated Hexagon has provided a draft schedule and is now reviewing it and making adjustments accordingly. Hexagon had the cutover date for the first week of October 2025, this will be adjusted to late October, early November 2025. Once the schedule is finalized there will be a small kickoff meeting for those who will be heavily involved in the project. The first milestone payment will be due once the schedule is finalized and is 10% of the project cost, roughly \$330,000 plus tax. Brandon has conferred with the City of Spokane and SPD (Spokane Police Department) that this project does not overlap with the Axon project. The SREC IT and CAD teams have been working on getting the servers in the environment stood up within the SREC network, and will then begin creating the individual servers, GIS and software applications installed after that, early June. Once the schedule is finalized invites will be sent out for some onsite workshops. The total cost for the CAD system, was roughly \$3.8 for software and \$1.2 for hardware and projected timelines are all on track.

Brandon explained the mobile application demo day in late February included Hexagon, Streetwise and Tablet Command and was well attended virtually and in person. Additionally, there have been discussions within the CAD and Fire Ops groups. Once the CAD schedule is finalized then the timeline will be known for when the mobile decision will need to be made and when to start building out for the mobile applications.

### c. Cheney Update

Lori Markham stated Cheney is currently working with the County on getting access to New World for their patrol officers and determining what they and Airway Heights will be doing for their Records. Once those items are figured out, we should have a better timeframe.

## d. HB1155 Update

Scott Simmons stated there is no further update. Scott reminded the Board the County sent a draft ILA to the City of Spokane in October of 2022, laying out the apportionment and has not moved, though Scott has sent it a few times to the City Administrator and City Legal. Maggie Yates asked that since there has been a change in City Administration to please send her a copy. Scott asked if she'd connected with Garrett Jones or Mike Piccolo. Maggie replied if Mike has it then she will connect with him.

## 6. Staff Reports

## a. Operations

Kim Arredondo thanked those partners that participated in the Supervisor recruitment, a Supervisor will be promoted form that recruitment on April 23, 2024.

Kim reviewed the operations report. Call and report statistics have stayed pretty similar. There was an increase in crime check and online reporting. Medics was the number one call type for the overall top 15 law calls. The crime check survey has been refined and is sent out with all crime check reports and online reporting. The satisfaction rating is staying consistent. The CAD team was able to dial into the new survey and link the incident number with the person responding to the survey for easier follow up on SREC's end. SREC is able to create a Power BI dashboard for all of its law users if they would like to see theirs specifically as it will have the agency the report will be going to as well as the jurisdiction they are to follow up with. The surveys will also include the phone number and office to contact if they want a copy of their report. The "next step's" part seemed to be the most misunderstood part of the process, so SREC is working on some message points to help clarify what happens after the report is filed. These surveys have also opened up some public education opportunities and SREC will be reaching out to law partners on areas for support on getting out public education pieces on how to utilize crime check and what to follow up on after that. Focus this month is on community outreach, please reach out to Kelly Conley on any events you may be having that SREC can participate in. These are great opportunities to engage and educate the community. partner with agencies and reach those that may be interested in working at SREC. EMD statistics are doing great. Kim added they are very proud of the staff and even though staffing numbers aren't quite where we want them to be, staff continues to provide an incredible level of service to the community. The vacancy rate is at 11%, a new academy will begin on May 6, 2024, and four report technicians were brought in on April 1, 2024, and a report technician moved over to communication officer on that same day.

#### b. Technical

Dusty Patrick stated fire reprogramming for mobiles and portables continues. The GIS team is working on the evacuation notices, all the information has been put into the system, now the team is trying to break it and see where the gaps are. A link will be available on the SREC application. SREC has communicated with Watch Duty and their third-party app (SREC is not affiliated with) so that they will have a link to SREC's tools as well, they can be directed to one spot. Tom Williams asked if the notifications were multilingual. Cody Rohrbach replied that DEM (Department of Emergency Management) has been very intentional about this with their notifications through CodeRed. Lori Markham suggested Tom reach out to Chandra Fox at DEM for more details, as CodeRed is managed by them.

Dusty explained the radio shop is coordinating with SVFD to create new training videos across the region. The first release will cover the use of the BRAVO zone with Fire season approaching. This zone is encrypted and can be utilized across Law, Fire and EMS. Training will be for Law and Fire partners, but dispatch as well. The videos will be short and easily consumed. Operations will be working from the BUC the week of May 13, 2024, as SFD replaces the chillers at the CCB (Combined Communications Building). The IT team is making preparations to ensure everything is ready for that transition. Dusty thanked SCFD9 for the use of their space and resources for the BUC (Backup Center).

#### c. Finance

Tim Henry stated closing out 2023 continues. Once the Board reviews the BARS report SREC will share its data with the County. Tim reminded the group that Jenni Folden does the compiling of work and Tim conducts the review. The 2024 budget amendment work is being monitored and beginning work on the 2025 budget.

#### d. Human Resources

Jeff Tower stated he and Megan Schneider met with WCIA (Washington Cities Insurance Association) last month to go over coverages and compliance, SREC is meeting all the requirements of the compact. They do want SREC to do a personnel review to look at all hiring practices, leave laws, policies, etc. Jeff is currently answering those questions and getting the information back to them. Hiring for this year started off slow but seems to have picked up the last week or so, five applications have been put through backgrounds this last week. Jeff thinks the increase is due to a boost in our outreach/recruitment area. In early May he and Megan will be attending the Labor Relations Institute Conference in Yakima.

#### e. Administration

Lori Markham stated the first contract subcommittee meeting was held last month in anticipation of the start of contract negotiations for the Supervisor and Baseline groups. Lori explained the committee is comprised of Board and staff members and there will be many more meetings to come. Lori thanked the subcommittee for their participation.

Lori explained she and Scott Simmons have met individually with the County Commissioners to update them on SREC and thanked Scott for helping to facilitate those meetings. Lori added that as preparation starts on the 2025 budget, her and her team are looking at the overall needs for 2025 and what may be coming, to ensure SREC is funded. Lori stated the SREC annual report is available, there are a few hard copies here and it is also available online. Lori thanked Kelly Conley for all her hard work on the annual report, it is a long process. The annual report is a great opportunity to see everything that SREC has accomplished. Lori explained SREC did have an award winner from the EMS Council. Michelle Tinsley was nominated for overall performance of a call receiver, and she will receive her award next month. Lori reiterated that it is Telecommunicator Week and thanked all those that reached out and said thank you, vendor support, etc. It has been a great opportunity to recognize and appreciate the amazing people working at SREC. Lori explained the SREC mobile app is in progress and will hopefully be ready to push out in the next couple months. Kelly has been working on the branding to ensure it is a SREC app.

Lori explained she has spent a lot of time looking at the needs for the 2025 budget and trying to figure out how to move forward without knowing what is occurring with the City of Spokane, and looking at the strategic positioning and decisions that were made at the strategic positioning meeting with regards to the City of Spokane. The SLA with Spokane

Fire Department states there needs to be a six-month notification given which puts that on May 31, 2024, to be out on January 1, 2025. Lori has worked on a few letters to notify the City and wanted to bring this forward to the Board to have the opportunity to discuss what was discussed at strategic positioning and what path to move forward with. Cody Rohrbach explained the Executive group has already had some discussions related to strategic positioning and what convergence or divergence pathways means and wants to bring this discussion to the entire Board and discuss potential timelines related to that and potential scenarios. Cody added the discussion should also include the 1/10th tax apportionment of HB115 and potentially next year with the 911 excise tax being apportioned, balanced with giving Administration enough time to allow for those decisions to be made. This may be the most impactful decision brought before the SREC Board. Lori stated that whichever direction the City chooses we want it to be successful. If the City decides to join SREC we need to make sure we have enough time to rightfully bring them over and on the other side if they choose to be their own PSAP we need to give the BoCC (Board of County Commissioners) enough time to make that recommendation to the State 911 Office to set up connection to the ESInet and the City to get the equipment and staffing they will need. Lori explained as she empathizes with the City of Spokane her responsibility is to the agency and the employees of this agency and the ability to plan for the future of this agency. January 1, 2025, is the timeline SREC is looking to, to appropriately budget and looking ahead at large projects. Lori added that her understanding from the Board Retreat and the SREC Strategic Planning meetings, the idea was either all in or all out, that the status quo was not sustainable. Either direction is fine and SREC will support the City either way and help ensure the transition is successful, but SREC is at a point where a decision needs to be made. Lori explained that though she realizes this is a new Administration, this is a not a new problem for SREC, it has been five years of we just need a little more time. Lori added that there is SREC staff in the room today and wants the Board to know that this is wearing on both SREC and SPD staff, the constant will they, won't they, fear of the unknown, what's going to be taken away, change, etc.; it's time to give everyone some piece of mind.

John Nowles stated there are over 325,000 people who live outside the City of Spokane who we provide service to, and we have to start being able to plan for the future to provide the best level of service at the best economic rate to those people. We think we can provide excellent service at a rate that is at least comparable if not less expensive. John added the Board is just at a place where we need to be able to plan and if the City wants to be on their own, then fine, but a decision has to be made. Being stuck in a holding pattern for such a long time is no longer a viable option. Scott Simmons added the three funding sources for SREC are, the 1/10th communications tax, the 911 excise tax and user fees. The legislature already passed HB1155 for the apportionment of the 1/10th tax and discussed the 911 excise tax, potential of passing next year, and a further apportionment, both of which provide funding sources to the City of Spokane but takes away from SREC; this adds a lot of complexities and would be cleaner in an all-out scenario, cleaner planning for both agencies and those apportionments. Cody explained these apportionments also add dates, and the need to reverse engineer them, these becomes some critical management action points; how to balance the needs to give each agency the maximum amount of time to come to a decision, though it has been over five years, taking into consideration a new administration, but also budgetary cycles that are coming up. Gayne Sears asked if she heard right that creating a new PSAP would be the best option based on the funding sources and apportionments. Cody replied, yes based on that it is the cleaner option.

Tom Willimas stated two major concerns; one, there is no way to stand a PSAP up in six months and is an unrealistic expectation, understanding the history, just his thoughts;

two, from the Fire side there are over 325,000 other community members SREC represents, and we do a much better job regionalized, he can't speak for police, but the Fire side is happy with the service level. Tom did not take away from the workshop that the only options were all or nothing, but there was an option, just speaking for Fire, that Fire could stay; it would be devastating to the City and regional partners if Spokane Fire separated. Tom explained Spokane Fire has shown its dedication by working through labor issues, City commitments and contracts to join SREC and now because of political issues, that Spokane Fire does not have control over, are being asked to leave. John agreed, together is better and also thought there was an option for City Fire to continue. Cody clarified that it seems everyone agrees the conversation was that the status guo could not remain but varied on what not maintaining the status quo means. Lori stated she believes a couple things need to be considered if the City is their own PSAP for Law and Fire. If the path continues as it is today, we will have half of the City's apportionment of funding going to the City and then getting a bill from SREC, it becomes convoluted, going back to Scott's point if the City is going to take the funding, then it is just better to have a clean break. Additionally, if the City is their own PSAP then we would be looking at putting up a geofence around the City so that if you are in the City and you call 911, your call will go to their PSAP; so if City Fire stays with SREC, then a call comes in and goes to the City, then whoever is answering for the City has to tell the caller to hold on while they transfer them to SREC, and this takes us back to the old way of doing things and transferring callers. Lori added from SREC's perspective we want what is best for our citizens and as we have already established, in an emergency situation, what's best for them is to not to have to hold while they are being transferred. John agreed the fewer hands that touch the call the better. Tom also agreed, but stated for Spokane Fire they are stuck with that no matter what. Even if Fire leaves SREC, whoever is answering for the City would have to transfer the caller to a City Fire dispatcher; that's a conversation he needs to have with City leadership as the makeup of the City dispatch center is unknown. Lori added that they can model it after SREC and other consolidated centers where call receivers are capable of taking both law and fire calls and dispatchers handling just the dispatch part of it, but that is up to the City and how they want to do business. Lori continued that frustrating callers because they have to wait and be transferred is not the best customer service SREC can provide, and that is key for us. We want to make sure citizens have faith and confidence in the 911 system and in the emergency system and that transfer back and forth is a tough one for SREC and it is not what is best for the citizens.

Gayne stated that there are places in Seattle with multiple PSAPs, so there are processes that work and therefore should be able to work here. Cody added that some of those process include things like geofences and geographical boundaries, that are not necessarily precise and have service implications. Even an impact on a small portion of calls and the impact on auto aid has service implications to consider. Cody believes the Board is not pushing for an out scenario, but what the options are, and the Board fully supports regionalization as the preferred option but also recognizes the opportunity for any individual agency to make a decision of what is best for them. Brad Richmond explained a great example of the regional model and how that works collaboratively are the Oregon and Gray fires. Being boots on the ground and trying to help facilitate the safety of our community and seeing all of those resources from everyone sitting at this table, going to help in service, putting their lives on the line trying to help citizens evacuate, whatever it might be, it wasn't Law and Fire, it was all of us together and all the communications, to facilitate the safety of our community. Brad stated it is the hope of the Board to be that regionalized model because we know that with the collaborative resources available, we are stronger together than apart. When looking at real live examples it is the best way to serve our community. Gayne agreed the hope of the Board is regionalization for all citizens of the area, but hope is not a decision and we do

not have the decision space for the City of Spokane. Howard Johnson stated the intent of SREC was regionalization from the beginning. It is the best way for service delivery to the community as a whole. We as Board members have a responsibility to the member agencies and SREC staff and we need to make the decisions to support them.

Dusty Patrick explained he and SREC leadership had the opportunity to meet with the Cheney Public Safety Committee last month where they talked about the Gray fire and how Cheney Fire was part of the regionalized system and had visibility and access to. was tied into radio, CAD and what a benefit that was and Cheney PD was on an island and they did not have access to that and it put them at a disadvantage and officer safety concerns during the event. This highlighted the benefit of regionalization and how much better it is for officer safety and serving the community. Lori explained there is not a question from SREC's perspective of the benefits of regionalization, but the question before the Board today is do we look at the work we did in the Strategic Positioning and decide that is the path that we need to move forward and notify the City of Spokane in as much time as possible that a decision needs to be made so SREC can move forward, and these are the two decisions; or if there is another option the Board is considering then to include that also. We have argued the benefits of regionalization for over five years now. Cody added that is part of the challenge, trying to determine what is best for the individual agencies, that is up to the individual agency to decide. SREC and the Board's job is to provide good information so there is informed decision making. The decision today is not whether the Board supports regionalization, we are all here because we believe in regionalization and even the City has stated it believes in the concept. There are a lot of other factors at play, and it is more about how we determine what options are available within SREC's purview and the timeframes associated with that.

John stated this has been on the table for five years and all we keep hearing is we need more time, more information, there's pushback from SPD, etc. Any good relationship is based on open straight forward communication and if we are going to be making a decision about a date and City Administration needs more time, just be straight with us about what are the considerations and what do you need to make your decision or what's keeping you from making a timely decision; we need to know what the problem is. Maggie Yates stated she has been clear in previous meetings the three pieces the City is evaluating; the governance structure, the financial structure or cost benefit of being in or out and the service level. In terms of governance the City accounts for over 50% of the Fire calls currently and if SPD were to join, they would account for the majority of law calls. One of the pieces that could be discussed as a Board, is instead of making decisions based on Board composition, making decisions based on call volume and the majority of call volume as an alternative way to ensure that all the residence needs, or the majority of the residence needs and calls are being met. Maggie furthered that is one piece that has come up in conversation as we are trying to get financial clarity, we have received some information but trying to get additional information and analysis as well. In order to make sure we are meeting the needs of the residents of the City of Spokane would require a look at how final decisions are made. John asked if that means it is about having control of the Board decisions. Jeff Galloway cautioned the group to stay on topic and reminded the group we are all here as members of the SREC Board and the issue before us now, through Lori's administrative update, is a decision to make about a letter and whether to send that letter.

Maggie stated there was an agenda that was circulated prior to this meeting and then an updated agenda early this morning and wanted to know the process for that and whether it was a discussion or action item. Jeff explained it was decided to bring this item into open session as a discussion item and then an action item for the Board on whether to

proceed with a letter to the City of Spokane. Cody added the discussion and action is also to include what the content of the letter will be. Scott reiterated Tom's concern from the Fire side and agrees they are valid concerns. Scott added that as a Board member he fully supports regionalization and believes it does provide the best service to every member of our community and as the CEO of Spokane County he believes every citizen is a citizen of Spokane County and it is equally important as to how they receive services across the spectrum. This situation has been in front of us for a long time and we need some direction. Scott suggested Tom pose to City Administration that looking back before City Fire joined SREC there were longer wait times as callers were being transferred, resulting in longer response times and if we continue down the road of only City Fire being with SREC and the City standing up its own PSAP only for Law, the same situation would occur with longer call and response times, which would not show well for our collective agencies. Scott reminded the Board that the decision regarding the makeup of the SREC Board lies solely with the BoCC. Maggie stated that based on her readings she was under the impression the Board entertains amendments and then recommends them or not to the BoCC. Lori and Scott both stated that Maggie was correct, but the final decision comes from the BoCC.

Kim Arredondo explained that from an operational standpoint there are other big items of concern, including the CAD piece which also has an officer safety component to it. We already know the many issues with being on bifurcated systems and would not recommend it. The new facility is also a major project that is impacted by the decision of the City of Spokane to join or not. Kim added there is also the issue of hiring. She explained she does not want to continue down the path of hiring to have something diverge later and be left with having to figure out what to do with twenty new employees we don't need. There are a lot of other operational decision points and timelines. Tom stated he does not believe the size of the building is really affected by the City's decision as we should be planning for ten to fifteen years down the road and future expansion. Tom added that concerning the CAD portion, he would like to bring forth for discussion, if the City decides to become its own PSAP that consideration is made for SREC to use the reserves to pay for CAD and make that available to everybody, as a truly community organization. Scott explained there needs to be continued conversation around what the reserves are and how they were constituted. Scott added that every agency at this table and more have contributed to those reserves, through user fees, in preparation of investing in a new facility. Scott suggested a letter be sent that triggers some dates and the Board be prepared to be open to have a discussion with the City of Spokane as to possibly adjusting some of the dates as they are hopefully getting closer to a decision, and be willing to be somewhat flexible, as we are trying to be good partners. No matter what direction we go, we want the collective agencies to be successful. Scott clarified that those dates, once agreed upon, need to be definitive dates. Cody summarized, prioritization over definitive outcomes with flexibility around the dates to ensure all agencies are successful. Lori cautioned that definitive decision dates need to be given or we will end up back where we are now, as this is what we have done for five years now. Lori made the request as the Executive Director that we as a Board provide hardline decision dates with the understanding that flexibility can then be given as far as timelines depending on the path chosen.

#### 7. Action Item

#### a. City of Spokane

Cody stated that based on the discussion the content of the letter should include, the decision of coming together as a fully regionalized system, including SPD, or the creation of another PSAP for the City of Spokane and in order to address the concerns on both sides related to call transfers and delays, that would effectively mean SFD would

become a part of the City's PSAP. John suggested including some recognition it cannot be turned off like a light switch in sixth months and that public safety for all citizens of Spokane County will be held in the highest regard. Gayne asked if the letter should include specific topics like the CAD system, facility etc. Lori stated the draft includes that both agencies need to plan for the future and a decision needs to be made. Brad Richmond made a motion to move a letter forward that includes the provisions discussed. John Nowels seconded. Scott Simmons made an amendment to allow the Executive Committee to finalize and sign the letter based on the discussion today. All but Maggie Yates and Tom Williams were in favor as amended. Maggie Yates and Tom Williams opposed. Motion carried.

## 8. Open/Public Comment

No open/public comment.

9. Closed Meeting to Discuss Matters with Legal Counsel Related to Potential Litigation and Financial Risks.

No closed session.

#### 10. Adjourn

Adjourned at 9:31 a.m.

The next Regular Governing Board meeting is scheduled for May 16, 2024, at 8:00 a.m.

Board Member

Governing Board

Board Member

Governing Board